Ad-Hoc Committee to study school bus transportation

At the regular meeting of the Lake Superior Board of Education held in Marathon on December 5th, the Board established a special Ad-Hoc Transportation Committee with directions to study and make recommendations to the Board at as early a date as possible.

This committee's mandate was brought about due to the recommendations passed down from the Coroner's Jury which was recently convened in Schreiber last month.

Trustee Committee members were appointed as follows: Gerald Armour, Terrace Bay (Chairman); Trustee Joan Nugent, Terrace Bay Trustee; Don Burton, Schreiber Trustee; and Paul Cebrario, Schreiber Trustee.

The Ad-Hoc Transportation Committee has now met on two separate occasions. Meeting #1 was held at the Board Office in Schreiber on Thursday, December 8th with all members in attendance. The mandate of the

Committee was reviewed and clarified. The Committee determined to hold an initial information session with the Transportation Officer of the Lakehead Board of Education.

Meeting #2 was held in Thunder Bay on Monday, December 12th, with Mr. Pentti Karkkainen, Transportation Manager of the Lakehead Board of Education, at which the practices and procedures of that Board with regard to student transportation were reviewed.

As a result of those two initial organizational meetings, the Committee has determined to expand its membership to include two local school principals, two students and two parents. These additional six members will hopefully allow the Committee to bring a broad base of information, interest and concern to bear on the final recommendations to be made to the Lake Superior Board of Educaed Committee and will be scheduled for January of 1984.

In conjunction with the topic of transportation, approval was given for the immediate hiring of an Operations Manager for the Board, on a term basis, whose duties would include those of a Transportation and Safety Officer. This was approved at a special meeting of the Board which was held in Marathon on Tuesday, December 13th. The individual will

closely with the Board's recommendations. Ad-Hoc Transportation erations with regard to as we receive it.

be expected to work the Coroner's Jury

Further informa-Committee in its delib- tion will be made public

ENGAGEMENT

Mr. & Mrs. Albert Yates are pleased to announce the engagement of their youngest daughter

Tressia Diane Yates

Mr. Wayne Sheppard

son of Mrs. Genevieve Sheppard of Stephenville, Newfoundland on December 24, 1983

Terrace Bay Arena back in full operation

On December 19th, 10:00 a.m., the Terrace Bay Council held a special meeting to consider the capital expenditure of \$15,000 for a new 50 h.p. compressor.

On the afternoon of December 14th, the number 2 compressor at the Recreation Centre seized and went out of service for the third time in the past month. At that point it had run for approximately 47 hours since being re-installed after a complete rebuilding by the company Cimco. Cimco could not provide Council with an explanation of the recurrent breakdowns. The compressor was then dismounted and shipped to their plant in Winni-

After much discussion between Council, staff and Recreation Director Terry Bryson, it was resolved that the only viable option for action in this situation was the acquisition of a new compressor to replace the malfunctioning one. Terry Bryson completed negotiations with Cimco via telephone and the terms that were agreed upon are as fol-

- (1) Cimco will supply and install a new 50 h.p. Microm compressor for the price of \$15,000.00.
- (2) Cimco will write off the existing repair bills for past work on the compressor which total-

led \$6,000.00.

(3) The malfunctioning compressor will be kept by Cimco at their Winnipeg plant. If they decide to have it repaired and returned they will be charged accordingly. If Council decides against the return of said compressor it will be retained by Cimco as a trade-in. No amount has been established for the trade-in value, because the extent of the damage is unknown.

(4) The new compressor comes with a oneyear, 100 per cent warranty on all parts and labour. This warranty also covers travel expenses for Cimco staff to

come to Terrace Bay to make necessary repairs.

tion. The next meeting

will be of the expand-

(5) If Council decides to make major changes to the ice plant which involve replacing the new compressor, Cimco will accept its return as a trade-in, applying the appropriate depreciation to the purchase price.

In order to minimize the impact of the latest shutdown, Cimco was authorized to ship the compressor and to send an installer to Terrace Bay. Both arrived during the week prior to Christmas. Installation was made following Council decision to authorize the expenditure.

The cost of the compressor should not create any cash flow problems for the township. In the overall financial picture, it means at worst, that this amount would have to be raised out of next year's taxation. In short, the township of Terrace Bay can afford this type of expenditure.

Members of Council expressed concern over a back-up compressor, should problems arise in the future. Consideration will be given to this matter and decisions made by Council, will be made public when they are available.

THANK YOU

The family of the late William Pidluzny wish to express our sincere thanks and appreciation to all our friends and relatives for their kindness during our sudden loss of our husband, father and grandfather. Thank you for all the kind words, phone calls and prayers.

Thank you to all who sent flowers, cards, baking, food and donations to the McCausland Hospital.

Special thanks to Rev. Brian Bigelow for the lovely service and comforting words; Clara Gould, organist; to Dr. Wilkes and nurses at the hospital for doing what they could; and to the pall bearers.

We also wish to thank Rose Dakin and the Women of the Moose for the beautiful lunch after the service and Karen Reimer for all her help.

A special thank you also to our relatives who were able to attend from out-of-town and to the special friends who came to comfort us. Your kindness and thoughtfulness will never be forgotten.

Eva, Kathy, Bob, Linda, Bill, David and Cindy

Tune up your heating system

by DIANA POOKE

Yearly "tune-ups" of your home-heating system are just as important as the tune-ups you have on your car. And they are done for about the same reason: a well maintained furnace, like a well maintained car, will perform better, and with less fuel consumption.

A furnace maintenance check should be done once a year, either in the fall or the spring while the furnace is still working. When the furnace is not in use, soot deposits become damp and are difficult to clean off.

When the service man calls, he will clean your furnace, provide routine maintenance and perform some tests to tell you how well your furnace is performing. A furnace-efficiency test can help you find out what improvements should be made to increase your heating system's efficiency.

While tuning a heating system requires a knowledgeable professional, there are some things that you can do yourself to keep your home-heating system operating in top condition. Dave Kowal of Shell Canada offers the following advice:

• Check air filters once a month. If dirty, replace disposable ones with new ones of an appropriate size or wash permanent filters in soap and warm water.

· Lubricate the fan motor.

• Check the air duct outlets on a forced-air system to see that they are free from dust and

 Don't allow the fuel level in your tank to fall too low. Corrosion on the inside of the tank can result in sludge on the bottom of the tank which you don't want circulating in the system. As well, if the tank is empty, the pump pumps air, causing the motor to overheat.

The best course of action is to have a reputable fuel oil supplier

look after your fuel oil deliveries. A supplier will keep track of weather conditions and temperatures and calculate your likely oil consumption and then routinely deliver fuel to your tank before it becomes an

emergency. Most good fuel oil suppliers are on call for emergencies 24 hours a day to ensure that you and your home are kept warm and comfortable all through the winter.

Schreiber Winter Carnival

There will be an "important" Schreiber Winter Carnival planning and organizing meeting on Tuesday, January 17, Meeting Room 2.

Any local residents interested in helping with this Community Event are cordially in-

vited to attend. 1984, 7:00 p.m. at the Recreation Complex

THE TOWNSHIP OF TERRACE BAY

THE CORPORATION OF



NOTICE **Christmas Tree Collection**

Township crews will make a special collection round on Monday, January 9, 1984 to pick up discarded Christmas trees. If you wish yours removed, please place it at the curb on this day. Trees will not be picked up with regular garbage on normal collection days.

SOCIAL SERVICES DIRECTORY	
(Submitted by Community Resource Office)	
EMERGENCY:	925 9442 7
Ambulance.	020-0112
Dental Clinic	020-30/3
Family & Childrens Services (formerly Children's Aid)	1-88/-3030
Fire - Schreiber Fire Dept	005 2222
Terrace Bay Fire Dept	025 2272
Terrace Bay Fire Dept	4 244 6821
Poison Lontrol Lentre lask for emercency,	or 1-623-5561
Police - Ontario Provincial Police	005 2222
- Township of Terrace Bay Police Force	1-345-7458
Paye Peterson Regional Transition House	910 / 100
nor battored trainer	
HEALTH	924.2084
Dental Clinic - Schreiber Clinic	925.2872
- Terrace Bay Clinic	925.2273
Home Care Program - (Nancy Wilson & Sharon McParland)	925.2239
Community Mental Health Program - (Dr. T.J. Turner)	925-3230
Medical Clinic - Schreiber Clinic	
- Terrace Bay Clinic	925,2235
Dr. Dram Aday	225-9217
- Dr. Bram Adey	925-3273
McCausland Hospital	1,822,1401
Speech Pathology Clinic - (Bonnie Breadner, Marathon)	1.229.1820
Public Health Nurse - (Heather Jessup-McGrath)	824-2413
Public Health Inspector (Michael Boid)	824-2413
Public Health Inspector - (Michael Reid)	ernoon) 824-3336
Ifor appointments call . (Sports	World) 824-2508
Community Mental Health Programme - Ms. Rachel Piche	824-2597
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE	
Credit Counselling - (Thunder Bay Family & Credit Counselling)	1,622,9596
Ministry of Community and Social Services - Income Maintenance - (Rita Koz	vi Zen 21370
Social Services - Township of Schreiber	824-2711
- Township of Terrace Bay	825-3315
fransient Welfare - (Rev. Tim Delaney, Schreiber)	824-2275
- (Town Police, Terrace Bay)	825-3232
GENERAL	
Adult Protective Services Worker - (Joan Ferguson, Marathon)	1-229-1495
Al-Anon Family Group - Box 413 - Terrace Bay	825-3689
Alcoholics Anonymous - Schreiber	824-2744
- Terrace Bay	825-9075
Child Development Program - (Linda Olaveson)	
Community Corrections Program/Probation & Parole - (Judie Cooper)	824-3036
Community Resource Worker - (Cathie Smith)	824-2867
Kinna-Wehya Clinic - Legal Aid available to Native and non-Native persons of lo	ow income
- (Pilar Torres, Marathon)	
Employee Assistance Program - (Frank Leppanen) - residence	825-9585
- office - Kimberly-Clark	825-9347
Family and Children's Services of the District of Thunder Bay (formerly Children	
- (Dan Brown and Cam Todesco, Nipigon)	1-887-3035
Ministry of Northern Affairs - (Jane Greer, Marathon)	Zen. 33160
Ministry of Community & Social Services:	
Adult Services	call Zen. 21370
Rehabilitation Services - (Maureen Ross)	
Senior Citizens Consultant (Kathy Scherban)	
Children's Services	cell Zen 37610
Forly Childhood Consultant (Kaisa Ponttinan)	// //

CLIP & SAVE

FOR

FUTURE REFERENCE

Early Childhood Consultant - (Kaisa Penttinen)

Probation & After Care Services - (Vic Cashaback)